
 

 
 
 
 
DCUSA Panel 
Ground Floor, Grafton House 
2-3 Golden Square 
London 
W1F 9HR 
 
10th January 2017 
 
Dear Panel 
Derogation in respect of electricity TRAS implementation date – first derogation update 
 
Eneco Energy Trade (EET, a company wholly owned by Eneco Holding BV) is a supplier of a small 
number of large business customers in the UK. On the basis of being a small supplier, not supplying 
domestic customers and supplying industrial premises with a lower likelihood of electricity theft, we 
have been seeking a permanent derogation from the need to deliver supply point data to the TRAS. 
This has not been forthcoming, however, a derogation under TRAS Schedule 25 was granted to EET 
in October 2016 until June 2017. 
 
In our derogation application, EET agreed to deliver a data transfer solution or outsourcing 
arrangement by June 2017. I can update the DCUSA Panel today that EET has agreed commercial 
terms with a third party company who will deliver the TRAS files and we are aiming to test our first 
data upload and submission via the Experian Portal by 1st April 2017. This timeline allows for us to 
make improvements to the quality of the data file should improvements be necessary and hit the 
target of 30 June 2017. 
 
For further information, EET has currently billed all of its customers to the end of November (we are 
in the billing process for delivery month December 2016) and we are not aware of any theft issues.  
 
If you have any further questions, then please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
 
 
 
Nigel McManus 
Head of EET UK 
Nigel.McManus@eneco.com 
07990 517775 
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